## MINUTES, OCONEE COUNTY COUNCIL MEETING, APRIL 6, 1982

The regular Oconee County Council Meeting was held April 6, 1982 at 7:00 P.M. in Council Chambers with all members present except Mr. Butts.

Members of the press present: Cobb Oxford - Seneca Journal, John Gouch - Anderson Independent, Ashton Hester - Keowee Courier & Steve Matthews - Greenville News.

The invocation was given by Mr. Williams.

Dr. Earle made a motion, seconded by Mr. Williams, approved 4-0, (Mr. Butts absent) to adopt the minutes of the March 16, 1982 meeting.

First on the agenda was a Public Hearing concerning Cable TV. There were two persons, Rose B. Cashin & Tom McNeely who had some questions concerning the type of service and when subscribers could expect to receive this service from the Cable TV Company.

Mr. Crain assured these persons that CATV could possibly lose their franchise if they did not carry out the specifications set forth in the Cable TV Ordinance.

Mr. Brandt pointed out that by adopting this Ordinance the County was merely granting CATV the permission to operate in Oconee County.

Mr. Jimmy Dupre presented the 1982-83 School Budget Request to Council. In his presentation he pointed out there was an 8.5% increase in the budget request over last year, there were no position increases and the proposed budget only calls for a 4% salary increase for school employees.

Mr. Harper presented Ordinance 82-1, "Cable TV" and made a motion it be adopted on third and final reading. This motion was seconded by Mr. Brandt and approved 4-0. (Mr. Butts absent)

At the regular meeting March 16, 1982 there was a discussion concerning the coverage on the county's fleet policy.

Mr. Gerald Nix, Local Sales Representative, Mr. Herb Dascombe, Nationwide Large Risk Underwriter from Raleigh, N. C. & Mr. Harry Wilson, District Sales Manager for the Anderson Oconee Area addressed Council on the coverage of the fleet policy and the off road equipment. Mr. Dascombe explained to Council that they at Nationwide had studied the county's insurance policy very carefully and bid on 126 vehicles instead of 138 vehicles to avoid double coverage on these 12 vehicles. Mr. Nix explained he had written Inland Marine policy on these off road vehicles to cover physical damage.

After much discussion, Mr. Harper made a motion, seconded by Dr. Earle, approved 4 - 0 (Mr. Butts absent) to reaffirm the award of the insurance bid to Nationwide Insurance Company.

Dr. Earle made a motion, seconded by Mr. Brandt, approved 4 - 0 (Mr. Butts absent) to adopt Resolution 82-2, "A Resolution to Ratify Ordinance

81-12, Reapportionment" on first and final reading. This resolution to to be sent to the Justice Department.

Dr Earle made a motion, seconded by Mr. Brandt, approved 4-0 (Mr. Butts absent) to adopt in title only Ordinance 82-3, "Ratifying Ordinance 81-12, Reapportionment" on first reading.

Mr. Williams presented Ordinance 82-2, "Supplemental Appropriations" and made a motion it be adopted in title only on first reading. This motion was seconded by Dr. Earle and approved 4 - 0. (Mr. Butts absent)

Dr. Earle made a motion that Section 18 of Ordinance 81-8 be amended as follows: An employee may be reimbursed for expenses of a meal incurred during traveling out of county on official business not to exceed \$20.00 per day, this must be approved by the department head. When lodging is required the employee is expected to stay at a standard, medium priced hotel or motel whenever possible. If an employee is to attend a formal meeting, conference or convention he may stay at the hotel or motel where the meeting is being held. The county will pay no more than the regular single room rate per person. Receipts must be presented for all lodging. Advance payments may be made to cover the anticipated travel expenses with the approval of the County Supervisor. All travel must be authorized in advance by department heads. All expenses must be supported by expense reports and receipts. No department may exceed their budgeted amount for out of county travel. This motion was seconded by Mr. Williams, approved 4 - 0. (Mr. Butts absent)

Dr. Earle announced the two positions in Humane had been filled - Donald Mudge is the Animal Control Officer II & Ricky Neal is the Animal Control Officer I.

Mr. Harper made a motion that \$7500 be taken from contingency and used to rennovate the Rock Building before the Probation Office & Juvenile & Youth Services move into the building. This motion was seconded by Dr. Earle and approved 4 - 0. (Mr. Butts absent)

Mr. Crain announced there would be a Public Hearing on Ordinance 82-2, "Supplemental Appropriations" in Council Chambers on April 20, 1980 at 2:30 P.M.

Mr. Crain announced there is now a joint resolution in the House and if it passes the filing date will be changed to April 27 - noon, May 11, 1982 and those who have already filed to run for Council will have to file again.

Mr. Crain announced there will be a Public Hearing April 20, 1982 at 3:00 P.M. on Small Block Grants for sewer lines to industrial sites.

Adjourn 8:30 P.M.

Supervisor-Chairman

Oconee County

## PUBLIC HEARING, OCONEE COUNTY COUNCIL

APRIL 6, 1982/6:30 P.M.

There was a Public Hearing held in Council Chambers April 6, 1982 at 6:30 P.M. concerning the distribution of \$1,131,809 Revenue Sharing. The Hearing had been advertised in all three local papers, announced on both local radio stations and members of the press were present at the Council Meeting when the Hearing was announced.

Present for the Hearing: Supervisor-Chairman Crain, Council Members Larry C. Brandt, Dr. J. R. Earle, Alton K. Williams, & Michael E. Harper and Council Clerk. Two other persons were present.

There was no one present who came forward with either written or oral comments on the Revenue Sharing.

**PUBLIC HEARING** 

On April 6, 1982 at 6:30 p.m. at county council chambers in the Oconee County Administration Building, on the corner of South Broad and Church Street, Walhalla, S.C. Proposed use hearing will be held to discuss revenue sharing fund usage.

As of July 1, 1982 approximately \$1,131,809.00, of revenue sharing money will be available for use in the 1982-1983 budget year.

The general public is invited to make oral and written suggestions regarding possible use of these revenue sharing funds.

G.N. Hunnicutt, Comptroller. Supervisor-Chairman Oconee County

> 3/24/82 THE SENECA JOURNAL

> > PUBLIC NOTICE
> > On April 1, 1962 at 6:30 p.m. at County Council Chambers in the Oconee County Administration Building, on the corner of South Broad and Church Street, Walhalla, S.C. proposed use hearing will be held to discuss revenue sharing fund usage.

As of July 1, 1982 approximately \$1,131,809.00, of Revenue Sharing money will be available for use in the 1982-1983 budget year.

The General Public is to vited to make oral and written suggestions regarding possible use of these revenue sharing funds.

Public Hearing - Revenue Sharing 4/6/82 6:30 P.M. please sign and pass around

Alton K Williams

Newin Drun

Jose B Cashin